Accessing spirometry continues to be an issue that the LMC are seeking to resolve. We would like to reiterate that this is not a practice responsibility.
The LMC have been in further discussions about the provision of a spirometry service across SBUHB. Currently this is still in discussion. Until this is resolved, due to this sitting outside of GMS, the LMC have no alternative but to advise practices that if they choose to not provide this service they are to refer to respiratory and the HB will provide the respiratory department with an interim plan.
At a recent meeting with the Welsh LMC Chairs and GPC Wales it was proposed that if a referral is refused that a datix report should be completed.
The LMC advice is if spirometry might be needed, for GPs to send a referral to the respiratory department referring for a "respiratory diagnosis" eg "Thank you for seeing this breathless patient.”
We would hope that this will lead to less rejected referrals .
We are very aware that there are patients that need this service and whilst this service gap exists there may be consequences. If the HB subsequently refuse to accept this referral or re-refer then you will have no choice but to datix. We propose the following template letter to support this.
Dear Doctor,
I note your refusal to accept my spirometry referral which is attached to this letter. Upon discussion with Morgannwg LMC, I would like to confirm that there is no contractual responsibility for General Practice to deliver this service. We note that MLMC is working with secondary care and the HB to secure an alternative funded avenue that we can refer patients to but currently the responsibility does not sit with GPs.
This position is not intended to be obstructive, but to simply adhere to our contractual  duty to provide safe, consistent and appropriate care for our patients during a funding and resource crisis.
Yours sincerely
[name of practice]


